
                                                                                                   
 

NEWS RELEASE 
MUNICIPALITY OF NORTH MIDDLESEX  
DECLARES SIGNIFICANT WEATHER EVENT 
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE – FEBRUARY 17TH, 2025 
 

NORTH MIDDLESEX, ONTARIO – The Municipality of North Middlesex has declared a 
Significant Weather Event in accordance with Ontario Regulation 239/02 under the Municipal 
Act. This declaration is due to heavy snowfalls and winds impacting the municipality, making 
road and sidewalk conditions hazardous. 

This declaration does not mean that roads are closed; however, it advises residents that road 
maintenance efforts, including plowing, salting, and sanding, may take longer than usual due to 
the severity of the weather conditions. The Municipality’s Public Works team is actively 
monitoring and responding to the situation to ensure public safety. 

Residents are advised to: 

• Exercise extreme caution when traveling on roads and sidewalks. 

• Avoid unnecessary travel during the storm and allow extra time if travel is essential. 

• Be aware of potential delays in snow removal and road maintenance. 

• Stay updated through official municipal channels and local weather reports. 

The Municipality will issue further updates as conditions change. We appreciate the public’s 
patience and cooperation during this time. 

For further information and updates, please visit http://www.northmiddlesex.on.ca, follow our 
official social media channels or download the North Middlesex App. 
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For more information, please contact: 
 
Carolyn Tripp, Chief Administrative Officer 
Tel: 519-294-6244 x 3235 
Email: carolynt@northmiddlesex.on.ca 
 
Brandon McLeod, Manager of Public Works 
Tel: 519-294-6244 x 3251 
Email: brandonm@northmiddlesex.on.ca  
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